## ODD FELLOWS SIERRA RECREATION ASSOCIATION

July 29 1956.

Meeting called to order at the park by Gene Bianchi at 2.60 P.M. Those present were Bianchi, Hodgson. Nichols, Escobar, Hosmer. Buck, Boydstun, And Rhien, Absent Gibson. The minuits of June 30 And July 1st were read and approved as read. The matter of Leonard Taylor in respect to his lot was brought up and the secretary was instructed by president Bianchi to write to brother Taylor asking him what he wants to do about paying for his lot and how he wants to handle the matter. The following bills were presented and ordered paid. T.J. Henderson for work on Lake and back roads 1533.00 Twain Harte Lumber Co. Material for tank cover 140.77 Lee Bros for receipt Books 8.65 Arch Taylor Comprehensive Insurance 245.65 Oakdale Concrete Pipe Yards for Concrete pipe for culverts for roads 38.09 R.C.Rhien Sec. Treas. For June 75.00 Arthur Garrett Salary for July 240.00 Standard oil 60 for Diesel oil 78.77 Ordered by Henderson. Merrihews Tire and Battery shop For Battery etc For Truck32.37. P.G.&E. service for Pump 14.61 P.G.& E Balance on contra for pump on Rebekah 46.09 to close account. Twain Harte Lumber Co for paint dumber, nails etc. 25.46 Loren Hosmer 45.00 Culverte 2521.46 Bob Hodgson Stated that Mrs Orr would like to have the payment on the note of 2000.00 and it was moved seconded and carried that Mrs Orrs note be paidon whatever date the note calls for plus interest and not later than Sept 1st 1956. Gene Bianchi made a report on the lake and it was pointed out that a portion of the bank was not in conformity with the State Bob Hodgson and Bob Nichols made a report on the spring near the first Scent Camp that was protested by Botini and stated that the State engineer looked the project over and found that the spring in question followed a charment of the spring in question for the spring in question followed a charment of the spring in question followed a charme Botini had no claim on it and that Botini was satisfied with the Findings, No further business appearing the meeting was closed Bob Hodgson stated that the Theta Rho club would meet with the Board of Directors two weeks from this date R.C. Rhien,